
CITY OF PLEASANT GROVE, ALABAMA 

COUNCIL MINUTES 

JANUARY 04, 2021  

The City Council of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama, , met in the Council Chambers at 

Pleasant Grove City Hall, 6:00pm for the council meeting with the following present:  

Mayor:                             Jerry W. Brasseale    

Council Members:           Philip Houston   

                                      Yolanda Lawson   

                                Ken Hatfield   

                                Kevin Dunn   

                                          Ray Lassiter   

  

Also present:   City Clerk Recarda Cobb, Chief Robert Knight, and Building Inspector Doug 

Hyche. 

 

Prayer by Mayor Jerry Brasseale  

  

Pledge of Allegiance by Mayor Jerry Brasseale 

  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES  

  

Councilor Kevin Dunn made a motion to approve the minutes for the regular meeting of January 

04, 2021. 

  

The motion was seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Phillip Houston.  

  

Motion passed unanimously.  

  

APPROVAL OF BILLS  

  

Councilor Ken Hatfield made a motion to approve payment of the bills in the amount of 

$192,281.95.  

  

The motion was seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Phillip Houston.  

  

Motion passed unanimously.  

 

  

OFFICERS OF THE CITY REPORTS  

  

Doug Hyche stated that new home construction is continuing in the City of Pleasant Grove. 

 

Chief Robert Knight apologized for missing several meetings, and thanked the Mayor and 

Council for approving a 2% raise in the budget. 

 

Recarda Cobb - None 

  

COMMITTEE REPORTS  

  

Councilor Ken Hatfield discussed debris on a property on Pleasant Grove Road, and asked what 

can be done to eliminate adding more debris on the property.  Attorney J.D. Terry said that he 

will look into it and report his findings at the next Council meeting. 

 

Councilor Yolanda Lawson wished everybody a Happy New Year.  Also Councilor asked Chief 

Knight about the speed monitors.  Chief Knight stated that the monitors will be arriving in 



approximately three weeks, and they are usually placed in areas where the most speeding 

complaints are. 

 

Councilor Kevin Dunn asked Chief Knight about controlling the firing of weapons in Pleasant 

Grove.  Chief said that there’s an ordinance, but it’s very difficult to locate the shooters.  

Councilor Dunn also inquired about updating the website, and he asked everyone to review the 

park leases. 

 

Councilor Kevin Dunn made a motion to move the next Council to January 19, 2021, due to Dr. 

Martin Luther King Jr. holiday on January 18, 2021. 

 

The motion was seconded by Councilor Ray Lassiter. 

 

Motion passed unanimously.   

 

Councilor Ray Lassiter – None 

 

Mayor Pro-Tem Phillip Houston inquired about installing street lights off of Pleasant Grove 

Road. 

 

Mayor Jerry Brasseale made a motion to use funding from the Alabama Trust Fund to repair the 

Pleasant Grove Recreational Center.  The motion was seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Phillip 

Houston.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

  

CITIZENS COMMENTS  

  

None 

 

ADJOURNMENT  

  

Councilor Ken Hatfield made a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Councilor 

Kevin Dunn. 

  

  

 _______________________________  

Jerry W. Brasseale, Mayor  

Attest: ___________________________                              

Recarda Cobb, City Clerk  

  

  

  


